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Quilters By The 
Sea            

Newsletter 
May 2018 

Our next meeting is on May 28, 2018* 

at 7:00p.m. 

First Christian Church, 2035 Oleander 

Dr., Wilmington, NC 

*If New Hanover Co schools are closed due to 

inclement weather on meeting nights then the guild 

will NOT meet. 

Presidentõs Piece   

Greetings Members, 
 
What a wonderful time I had 

attending the Day of Sharing presented by the Carolina Pine Needle Quilters Guild.  The guest 
ÓÐÅÁËÅÒȟ 3ÔÅÖÅ !ÌÂÒÉÇÈÔ ÂÒÏÕÇÈÔ ÁÌÏÎÇ ÓÅÖÅÒÁÌ ÏÆ ÈÉÓ ȰÆÅÅÄ ÓÁÃËȱ ÑÕÉÌÔÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅ and his wife 
had acquired throughout the years.  He not only is a quilt appraiser, but his hand quilting 
was amazing. After his presentation, if you brought a vintage quilt and wanted an estimated 
value, he was able to give you guidance.  I sure wish I had brought mine.   
 
The food, place settings, gifts, raffle baskets were over the top, not to mention the show and 
tell.  I have always loved quilts of the past and I came home happy and inspired.  I actually 
went through my fabric stash and found a packet ÏÆ υȱ ÖÉÎÔÁÇÅ ÃÈÁÒÍ ÓÑÕÁÒÅÓ ÁÎÄ 
immediately cut them up into 200 hexagon shapes, now ready for me to take on a road trip. 
Ready to start yet another project. LOL!  I highly recommend that you try and attend a future 
Day of Sharing.   
 
Our PieceWorks  quilt show is rapidly approaching and did you know that one of the best 
kept secrets is that Volunteering is actually good for your health!  Volunteering brings you in 
touch with people that share the same interests and offers you the opportunity to make new 
fri ends while helping your guild.  A review of recent research, reports that those who 
volunteer actually live longer and have greater functional ability.   
 
So with this in mind, I encourage you to sign up for where help is needed for our upcoming 
quilt show.  Think how happy you will be! 
Many thanks for all you do. 
Nancy 
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2018 Board Members  
President    Nancy Lewis 

Vice President   Diana Welte  

Workshops    Michelle May  

Secretary       Bobbi Fitzsimmons  

Treasurer    Dara McCarthy  

Assistant Treasurer  Tammi Pitts  

Membership    Candy Lord  

Newsletter    Dianne Brisson  

Member at large   Mari deMoya , Miranda Dungan, Kathy Bujalski  
 

Next board meeting : Monday, June 4  at  the Northeast Library at 5:30.  

 

 New Members  in April  

Joann Megahan 

Terrie Tracy   

 

Mark your calenda rs now!  Here are the 

remaining dates* for 2018 Quilters by the 

Sea Guild meetings:  
May 28      September 24 
June 25     October 22  
July 23      November 19 ** 
August-no meeting scheduled  December-TBD 
 
*These dates can also be found on our program schedule at the end of each newsletter. 
 
**Change in November is due to the Interfaith ministry, which houses families at the church facilities for a week. 

** A reminder  to everyone : please be sure to sign in at the membership table at every meeting.   
 

TreasureǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 

The balances in our checking account s # 1 $24,840.47; Checking #2 - $19,443.92  
 

Our Free Table is Back!  

 The fat quarter raffle for 

May will be red,  white  and/ or 

blue.  

 Patriotic for Memorial Day! 
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But, donõt forget, if you bring something for the Free Table, please check 

before you leave to make sure someone took it.   If not, please ta ke it 

back home. 
 

2018 Committee Chairs: 

¶ Beekeeper- Donna Boylen  

¶ Habitat Quilts - Barb Sieme 

¶ Historian -Pat Grinevicius 

¶ Librarian - Debbie Williams 

¶ Meeting Raffle Coordinator- Amy Brassard  

¶ Neonatal- Carolyn Baker, Jeri Wentworth and Dena McCutchen  

¶ Piecework Quilt ing and Fiber Art  Show- Mary Harned  

¶ Retreat - Lynn Flaherty 

¶ Sunshine Lady- RoseMarie Dalby 

¶ Webmaster- Ani Hudson  

MONTHLY DONATIONS  

 

Thank You to all the Members of the Quilters by the Sea Quilt Guild,  

 

Thank you so much for your repeated food donations to the Help Center of Federal Point.  Your 

generosity is appreciated, especially during “off-season” months when jobs are scarce in our 

service area.  In January, February and March with your help, we provided food for 130-142 

households monthly (this equals food for 311-342 individuals each month).  Again, thank you, 

Sincerely  

The all-volunteer staff of the Help Center of Federal Point 

 

The Assistance League of Greater Wilmington is a group that focuses mostly on 
needy children and the elderly.  Donations of any of the following will be greatly 
appreciated. 

¶ Old American flags in any condition, faded or torn, to be placed on the 
caskets of veterans before they are cremated 

¶ Old prescription eyeglasses and hearing aids for the Lion's Club 

¶ Old cell phones for the battered women's shelter 
 
Bring items to the Guild meetings or to the ALGW Thrift Store where I volunteer in the 
back room 
 
Jan Jacobson 
 
*The Thrift Store is at 420 Eastwood Road, run solely by volunteers and all the profits go back to the 
community. 
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Member Spotlight    

 

Ann Hope Marvin  

 

 

 I learned to garment sew from my mom 

as a young girl. In 1974 my community 

center in CT offered a class --  "Hawaiian 

quilting". Why did Hawaiian s want to 

make quilts ; it is very warm there. I 

attended,  loved it.    

 

During my husband's U.S. Navy career we 

moved 18 times. Quilting was my passport 

to new friends,  classes, and the joy of 

creativity. It still is. 

 

 I love quilting history. I use rare 

patterns of sets,  and quilting designs 

from the past in my curre nt quilt 

projects.  

 

 My hint for this month: use your sewing 

machine's capability for slower speeds to improve your accuracy when quilting in the 

ditch or applying binding. If your machine has only one speed,  come see me at guild 

meeting or call me ; I have  a hint which will let you slow down your speed.    You will 

get out of the guild exactly what you put into it , so I hope to meet you at a neonatal 

workshop or on a committee.    

Continue to experience the joy of quilting.   Ann Hope Marvin  

Bernina 830 sewing/embroidery machine 

with multiple attachments and feet.   

$4000 OBO 

 

ShortE Quilting Frame for help holding 

quilt for quilting. $400 

 

Featherweight Sewing Machine in 

unusual white/light green original color 

$375 

 

Call Debbie Williams  910-520-9011 
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We need items for  the raffle  baskets  fund raiser for QBTS  

Members please bring at least ONE of the following items to next 

meeting for raffle baskets to be raffled at Quilt Show. Items needed: . 

Fat 1/4 - quilt  shop quality, new notions - thread, ruler, scissors, pkg. of 

needles, pins, new pattern, recent books, All donations are greatly 

appreciated!  

 

Up Coming Guild Happenings!     

 

Habitat Quilts  
I spoke with the coordinator at Habitat and they would love to have a representative from the 

Guild be able to present the quilt  to the new home owner at their dedication ceremony.   Most 

ceremonies are on a Friday afternoon or a  Sunday afternoon.   If any of you would like to do this, 

please contact me.   Wouldn't it be great to present a quilt you made to the new homeowner?   Email 

me at  bbsieme@gmail.com to let me know if you are interested in presenting a quilt.  

Thanks to all who have helped make quilts for Habitat, they are very appreciative.   Barb Sieme   
 

Bee Opportunity in Jacksonville 

Every Thursday at All About Quilting from 2 until 7 pm.  Drops in are welcome at any 

time.  We do any kind of hand work, from Embroider y, Cross Stitch, Hand Quilting, 

English Paper Piecing ï we do it all and enjoy each otherôs company so much that all are 

welcome to join us for dinner when the store closes at 7.  It is an accountability program 

that you have done something during the last week.  We love to share and help each other 

out and you could join us and the fun! 

All About Quilting  
3736 Henderson Dr. 
Jacksonville NC  28546 
910-577-9200 
www.allaboutquilting.net  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:bbsieme@gmail.com
http://www.allaboutquilting.net/
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Sweet Charity ñThe New Bee in Town!  

If you are interested in joining us our next meeting is on May 15, 2018 at 1:00 p.m. at 

Coastal Sewing.  This is a fast -paced group and we get great results!  Please let Dianne 

(golfbag7@yahoo.com) know if you are coming, and if you are planning to sew, press or cut.  Dianne 

will be leading the group this  month.  No fabric donations needed for this project!  Come and join 

the fun!  

 

Neonatal  

Outreach   

We had a great time at 

our 1st Mystery Neonatal 

Workshop last 

Saturday!!  We hope to 

do it again in the future. 

Thank you to all who 

participated! 

 

But for our next Neonatal 

workshop we are going to return to an all-time favorite, Gumdrop. 

The workshop will be held Saturday June 30th at Cape Fear Orthopedic Hospital on 

Wrightsville Avenue from 9-2:00.  We will be taking July and August off with time to enjoy the 

summer, family, and friends.   

Save the Date for the Fall Workshop:  Saturday, 

September 8th. 

If you would like to come, sign up at the next guild 

meeting, or email Carolyn Baker gbaker2@ec.rr.com 

mailto:golfbag7@yahoo.com
mailto:gbaker2@ec.rr
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Quilt s of Valor  class, (advanced 

beginner)  with Miranda DunganñSaturday, May 

19 at Cape Fear Hospital . from 9:30 to 3:30.  

The pattern is a variation of òLibertyó from the 

July/August  2011 McCalls magazine designed by the 

Gingham Girls. 

Supply list:   

sewing machine, neutr al thread  

rotary cutter with a sharp blade , & matt   

ruler to measure 2 įó strips and 6 1/2 ò square blocks.   

 

Fabric: (only 2 įó wide strips  will be used) 

Red  

dark blue  

light blue   

white   

You can use prints, stripes, plaids, flowers or a ny design 

you like as long as it reads red, dark blue , light blue or  

white.  Miranda used a mixture including some solid whites, tone on tone and some soft shirting 

prints.   
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Bring what you have  but, she does have a lot of strips and will bring them.  The completed quilt 

uses 40 white  (or reads white) strips, 10 red strip s, 8 navy strips and 8 light blue strips plus 7 

strips for binding.    

 

There is still time to sign up, call Michelle May or email at: michelle@theraspberryrabbits.com   or 

252 474 -1779  

 

Not too early to think about Retreat!  
 

2019 Quilters by the Sea Retreat  
 

We are returning to the Trinity Center in Salter Path, NC for our 2019 retreat.   This has been a 

very popular venue and we would like to accommodate everyone who wants to attend, so we are 

trying something new this time. There will be two sessions. Session One will be from  Monday, 

January 28th until Thursday, January 31st .  Session Two will be from  Thursday, January 31s t until 

Sunday, February 3rd . The cost for each session will be $315 and a deposit of $45 will hold your 

space.  

 

You must send in your registration via US mail and applications can be postmarked no sooner 

than  April 30, 2018 .   Complete details and the ap plication form are available on the guild website 

under òRetreat Infoó.  

 

Questions? Please contact Lynn Flaherty at  617-519-9870  ( lynnflaherty@out look.com) or Terri 

Hemeon at 910-616-8892  ( terrihow@outlook.com ) 

 

Lynn 

 

 

 

Each Guild Member gets a free ad one time per year  in the newsletter.   
 
 
Charges for ads are as follows:  
Business card Size- $5.00;   1/4 page-$7.50; 
1/2 page-$10.00    and Full Page-$20.00.  
 

Charges will be doubled for non -members or businesses.  
 
Please send your ad copy via email to: qbtsguildwilm@gmail.com .  Payment can be made via check to 
QTBS ,  and mailed to: QBTS, PO Box 955, Wilmington NC 28402 .  Or, can be handed in at the 
meetings to the treasurer.  

mailto:michelle@theraspberryrabbits.com
tel:(617)%20519-9870
mailto:lynnflaherty@outlook.com
tel:(910)%20616-8892
mailto:terrihow@outlook.com
mailto:qbtsguildwilm@gmail.com
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Handmade with Love   

Are you new to quilting?   Need encouragement or instr uction?  This could be just the right group 

for you!  You will be able to make a quilt to donate and all we need is your time and skill, no matter 

your skill level!   

We meet at Coastal Sewing on the first Monday of the month at noon .  Our next meeting is June 

4.  We have pre -cut kits that include all the fabric (top and back) youõll need plus batting and 

instructions for you to work on at the shop or to bring it home.  No huge commitment, we meet on 

a drop-in basis.   

 

You do not need to be a member of Qui lters by the Sea to join our group!  Everyone is welcome.   

So, bring a friend!  

 

Our first re -formatted  session garnered 3 finished quilt tops, 2 of which we already basted!   

What a great beginning!  
 

 

Other Current and Upcoming Events in the area: 

 

Original Sewing & Quilt EXPO  

July 19,20,21, 2018, Raleigh Convention Center, Raleigh, NC 

Sewing, Quilting & Embroidery for 3 full days!  Check it out at sewing expo.com 
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Bring a friend and get a FREE class! 

 

Twin Rivers Quilter Guild presents 2018 Bee by the River “Seasons for Quilts” Quilt 

Show.  Friday October 26, 2018 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. and Saturday October 27, 2018 9 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

at the New Bern Riverfront Convention Center, 203 S. Front St, New Bern, NC 28560.   

Guest lecture Friday by Lynn Gorges, Textile Conservator and Restoration Specialist and Saturday by Pepper 

Cory, Quilt author and teacher.  Come out to view over 300 quilts, multiple vendors, exhibits, the famous Twice 

Around Treasures booth which has moved upstairs for the added space, the exclusive Guild Boutique and even 

take a quilt home at the Quilts for Sale booth. 

 Email: : 93salmon@gmail.com  First Name: : Suzie  

Comments: 2018 Bee by the River “Seasons for Quilts” Quilt Show. Lastly a winner for our gorgeous raffle quilt 

“Lilies in Bloom” will be pulled!  Entries Welcome!  Please check our website regularly for 

updates!    www.twinriversquiltersguild.com 

 

 

Helping Hands Children’s Home--Cameroon 
The sizes Jill gave me are: Glory 2T (girl), Promise 4T (girl), Godbless 5T  (girl), Willie 5T (boy), Blessed 6T 

(boy), and Grateful 7T (girl).   

I will be sending whatever I have and get from you after the Guild meeting to ensure that it gets to Texas with 

enough time to pack everything.  Thanks so much for your support. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Piecework: Quilting & Fiber Arts Show presented by the Brooklyn Arts Center (BAC) and Quilters by 
the Sea 
 

Show Dates: Friday, June 22 from 3 to 9 (4th Friday Gallery Walk) 
   Saturday, June 23  from 10-5 
   Sunday, June 24 from 12-5 
 
 

mailto:93salmon@gmail.com
http://www.twinriversquiltersguild.com/
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Quilt Registration - We received 211 amazing quilt entries from 54 members.    Everyone who entered had at 
least one of their quilts accepted.    
 
You should have already received an email regarding your entries and instructions regarding drop off 
dates/location, labeling and sleeve requirements. Please contact Carolynn Baker if you did not get a notification 
or have questions. 
 
Space planning is always a challenge (even with our expanded space in the Annex) and unfortunately, we could 
not accept all the quilts made by our talented members.  If one of your quilts was not accepted, please know that 
it does not reflect on the quality and beauty of your work.   Even some quilts made by your Committee members 
were not able to make it into the show (including one of mine). 
 
If one of your “for sale” quilts did not make it into the show, you might want to consider putting it into the 
Boutique.   
 
Note:  If your quilt is “for sale” (at the Boutique or hanging in the show) the usual 15% will be deducted from your 
sales price and will go to the guild.    
 

 
Upcoming key dates 

 
5/31 - Quilt Drop-off date.   Quilts will be turned in on Thursday, May 31st from 10:30 -12:30 at the 
Magnolia Greens Owners Clubhouse, 1730 Tommy Jacobs Drive, Leland, N.C.    Yes, beautiful Leland.   It’s 
only a short drive across the river.  If you cannot drop off your quilt then, please ask one of your quilting 
buddies to turn yours in for you.   Please contact Carolynn Baker if you have questions. 

 
Boutique 
We hope that you are working on some great items to sell at the Boutique. 
 
We will be taking credit cards using the square/cube and hope that this will increase sales.   Our Board has agreed 
that the Guild would absorb the 2.75% credit card transaction fee so your profits would not be impacted. 
 
For those putting quilts in Boutique,  please safety pin the size of quilt on paper or fabric and pin to side so guests 
do not have to open if not necessary.   We will be hanging as many as possible on coat rack for easy shopping. 
 
Update >>>  15% will be deducted from ALL sales at the Boutique (whether you work in the Boutique or not).  
This money will go to the guild. 
If you are selling items in the Boutique, we are asking that you do your part and work a shift.  This is not required 
but we do need additional help in the Boutique.  You don’t even have to handle money.  We need people to 
answer questions and help make sure items do not walk off without being paid for.   Yes…. people do steal at 
quilt shows.   Hard to believe but true. 
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Fat Quarter Raffle Basket 
As a fundraiser for our Guild Outreach programs we are collecting quilt store 
quality Fat Quarters and new quilting items / notions for a gift basket to be 
raffled off.   
Please bring your donations to the May guild meeting and give to Amy Brassard 
(at the back of church at our monthly raffle table).  Thank you. 
 
 
5ŜƳƻΩǎ 
Please consider spending some time demonstrating a skill related to quilting.  It could be appliqué, paper piecing, 

yoyo making, quilted postcards, hand quilting, Hawaiian quilting, 
strip piecing, or anything else related to quilting.  Contact Miranda 
Dungan (mmdscitime@ec.rr.com) if you have questions.  Signup 
schedule will be available at the May meetings. 
 
 
SHOW VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
We will have Volunteer Sign-up sheets at our May QBTS meeting.    
 
We have lots of opportunities to help and it is a great way to share 
your love of quilting. 

 
Note:  All the heavy lifting is being contracted out, so it will be easier on our members.  You will not be asked to lift 
heavy poles, bases or tables. 
 
Clarification re. Insurance - As stated on your online quilt registration form, the BAC is not responsible for 
insuring your quilts.   Nor is BAC or QBTS responsible for insuring items in the boutique.    There is also no quilt  
organization that insures quilts anymore.   If this is a concern, you will need to provide your own insurance.    This 
is just another reason why it is so important to have sufficient volunteers to work the show.   Please volunteer! 
  
If you have any suggestions please send an email to Mary (m3harned@gmail.com).  
With your help, our 2018 Piecework Quilt & Fiber Art show will be amazing. 
Stay tuned to our QBTS Newsletter as we share our progress and continue to firm up and share additional details. 
 
Your Pieceworks Committee, 
 
Mary Harned (Chair) 
Carolyn Baker & Ruth Humphrey (Quilt Registration) 
Amy Brassard (Vendors & Raffle) 
June Bell (Volunteers) 
Miranda Dungan (Community Outreach, Demos) 
Betty Flavin & Alice O’Dwyer (Boutique) 
Barb Fortini (Program/Signage/Mary’s backup) 
Sallie Minnich (Special Exhibits) 
 

 
  

mailto:mmdscitime@ec.rr.com
mailto:m3harned@gmail.com
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QBTS  BAC PieceWork Boutique Form  

 

Name _____________________________________________________  Item Code ______________ 

(Your initials followed by the number in the table below:  ex:  AKA 1  , AKA 2, etc.) 
 

Phone:  C ________________________________ H ____________________________ 

 

15% will be deducted from sales for 4-hour workers  

20% will be deducted from sales for non-workers  

 

Item Code Description  # IN # OUT PRICE TOTAL 

1 
     

2 
     

3 
     

4 
     

5 
     

6 
     

7 
     

8 
     

9 
     

10 
     

11 
     

12 
     

13 
     

14 
     

15 
     

16 
     

17 
     

18 
     

19 
     

20 
     

21 
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Quilters by the Sea 

2018 Play Dates and Programs 

 May    

Class 

Miranda 
Dungan  
Quilts of 
Valor class Saturday, May 19, 2018 Cape Fear Hospital  9:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m 

Program 
Advocacy 
Presentation Monday, May 28, 2018 First Christian Church 7:00 p.m. 

Community 
Neonatal 
Workshop Saturday, May 5, 2018 Cape Fear Hospital  

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 
p.m. 

 June    

Quilt Show 
Piecework 
Quilt Show Fri,Sat,Sun June 22-24, 2018 

Brooklynn Arts 
Center  

Program 

Potluck 
Picnic and 
Fabric Bingo Monday, June 25, 2018 First Christian Church 7:00 p.m. 

Community 
Neonatal 
Workshop Saturday, June 30, 2018 Cape Fear Hospital 

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 
p.m. 

 July    

Class 

Catherine 
Redford  
Happy 
Scrappy 
Improv class Monday, July 23, 2018 First Christian Church 9:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m 

Program 
Trunk show 
and lecture Monday, July 23, 2018 First Christian Church 7:00 p.m. 

 August    

Fun Day 

Candy Lord 
and Ani 
Hudson 
demos Saturday, August 11, 2018 Cape Fear Hospital 

9:30 a.m. - 3:30 
p.m. 

 September    

Class 

Frieda 
Anderson  
Seaside 
Village class Monday, September 24, 2018 First Christian Church 9:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m 

Program 
Trunk show 
and lecture Monday, September 24, 2018 First Christian Church 7:00 p.m. 

 

Guild 
Challenge 
Announced Monday, September 24, 2018 First Christian Church  

Community 
Neonatal 
Workshop Saturday, September 8, 2018 Cape Fear Hospital 

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 
p.m. 

  

Guild 
Challenge 
Announced Monday, September 24, 2018 

First Christian Church 
  

 October    

 Patti Cline and Cindy Page (pizza girls)   
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Class 

Embrace 
Your Curves 
class Monday, October 22, 2018 First Christian Church 9:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m 

Program 
Trunk show 
and lecture Monday, October 22, 2018 First Christian Church 7:00 p.m. 

 November    

Class 
OPEN 
SEW! Saturday, November 10,2018 Cape Fear Hospital 

9:30 a.m. - 3:30 
p.m. 

Program 
Challenge 
Quilts Due Monday, November 19, 2018 First Christian Church 7:00 p.m. 

Community 
Neonatal 
Workshop Saturday, November 3, 2018 Cape Fear Hospital 

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 
p.m. 

 December    

Party 
Holiday 
Party  First Christian Church  

 


